

# PCT Newsletter April 2011

#### Shoot-Out at the Sacred Heart Saloon

Written by Teresa Brown and directed by Carol Graham.

This show was a huge success. We had record numbers at the box office, new and veteran actors on stage, and a fabulous crew behind the scenes. A huge round of applause goes to all who made this production an overwhelming success. Any cast member who ordered a DVD of the show, they are ready! Please contact Carol and arrange to pick yours up or stop in at SoftTouch Solutions above Shoppers Drug Mart between 1 – 6 p.m. weekdays.



### Revenge of the Three Little Pigs

The Startling Conclusion of the Cinderella Trilogy

by Doug Wright

PCT is looking for a Director/Producer team to put on this comedy, which is written in the British pantomime tradition, so popular over the holiday season. This production features some beloved story characters with a hilarious blend of kid and adult humour.

Scripts are available digitally for potential directors and producers. The script calls for about 10 main characters with some flexibility as to gender, and a host of secondary characters. This production has a few musical and dance numbers that befits this style of comedy.

Rehearsal space is available in Petrolia at PCT's own rehearsal hall on Center Street.

Show dates: Early December 2011 at Victoria Hall, Victoria Playhouse Petrolia.

Look soon for a newsletter for other cast and crew roles as well as audition information.

For more information, call Bonnie Harris at 882-1696 or email: Bonniejean22@bell.net



## HVictorian Wedding

- written and directed by Carol Graham. To be performed on Sat., June 25<sup>th</sup> in the church at the Petrolia Discovery in Petrolia.

For those of you who would like to attend this event, tickets are \$10 and include a wedding tea following the ceremony. Call Wendy Bratanek at 882-4069

**Murder Mystery**....a terrific opportunity for a new director, or script writer to work on this great project. We have been approached by the Brigden Fair board to produce a meeting for them sometime before Thanksgiving. If you are interested in this project please call Warren at 882-1220.

PCT Gusher Awards....we are looking for a committee to help

us with this Event. The PCT Gusher Awards Night is a sparkly evening of glamour, stars and of course, our very own coveted Gusher awards. Tentative date: sometime in September. If you are interested in helping out please call Wendy Bratanek at 882-4069



**Theatre Training Opportunity:** Theatre Ontario offers 5 courses from August 7 to 13<sup>th</sup> in Waterloo. These courses are specifically designed for Community Theatre members. Applications are available at <a href="https://www.TheatreOntario.org">www.TheatreOntario.org</a> or by calling 416-408-4556 ex. 10. Deadline is June 17, 2011.

**Hot off the Press:** Audition opportunity in Sarnia for a comedic movie.

Saturday, May 29<sup>th</sup>, email for audition time <a href="https://huronshoresproductions@hotmail.ca">huronshoresproductions@hotmail.ca</a> Auditions are at the Guildwood Inn, Point Edward.

More info: <a href="http://www.lambtonshield.com/comedy-film-to-be-shot-in-sarnia-and-area-this-summer/">http://www.lambtonshield.com/comedy-film-to-be-shot-in-sarnia-and-area-this-summer/</a>

#### Your PCT Board can be reached as follows:

Carol Graham, Chair <a href="mailto:carolgraham@mdirect.net">carolgraham@mdirect.net</a>

Wendy Bratanek, Vice-Chair <u>bratanek@xcelco.on.ca</u>

Maureen Grandis, Treasurer <u>grandis@xcelco.on.ca</u> 519-882-0027

Barbara Prescott, Secretary <u>bhiprescott@hotmail.com</u>

Warren Graham, Sets 519-882-1220

Sylvia Fairbank, Costumes Sylviafairbank@sympatico.ca 519-882-0394

Bonnie Harris, Play Selection Committee bonniejean22@bell.net

Bert de Roo, Newsletter and Training <u>bertderoo@mdirect.net</u>

And a warm welcome to our newest member, Teresa Ingles, Member at Large